## Dudley Public School Works notification | 15 November 2024

Dear staff, parents and carers,

Since our last update <u>(17 October 2024)</u>, we remain on track with landscaping works at Dudley Public School to support the school's Remediation Action Plan.

The Remediation Action Plan is the result of a site investigation carried out in 2022 that will remediate the soil from asbestos material and enable the school to use all playground spaces available.

## Work continuing over Term 4 2024

Work is progressing as planned in the oval and grassed playground areas, west of the sports courts.

This work includes steps in the final stages of remediation:

- · Applying fresh soil and new synthetic turf.
- Concrete works associated with the installation of a new ramp that provides access through the school and play areas.
- Adding fresh mulch and plants.
- Applying fresh wood chip and soft fall areas.

See map overleaf showing locations.

Some areas will continue to be fenced off during the Summer Holidays 2024–25 to enable the plants to establish. Weather and other conditions permitting, work is due to be completed by the end of the Summer Holidays, which will enable the entire school playground to be reopened by Day 1 Term 1 2025.

When the work is finished, an independent hygienist will inspect the school, and the school will receive a clearance certificate before the areas are reopened.

We will keep the community updated on the finalisation of the remediation plan and reopening of playground spaces.

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.

If you have any questions about the work, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the details below.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.





## **Dudley Public School map**



Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

Phone: 1300 482 651

www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

